

## SEND NEVVSLETTER

TERM 2 2023

#### SEND STAFF STRUCTURE



Claire Pugh
Vice Principal Senior
SENCO
cpugh@
catmosecollege.com



Nina Collingwood Senior Assistant Principal for SEND ncollingwood@ catmosecollege.com



Kristy Nicholls SENCo for KS3 and lead for Access Arrangements knicholls@ catmosecollege.com



Andrea Sharpe SENCo for the DSP asharpe@ catmosecollege.com



Jane Evans
Senior SEND
Administrator
jevans@
catmosecollege.com



Miss Adams
Assistant SENCo lead
for KS4
ajesudasen-adams@
catmosecollege.com

### EXTRACURRICULAR, TRIPS AND VISITS - STAMFORD COLLEGE

Mrs Evans led a trip for our Year 11 EHCP students to Stamford College on Tuesday 21 November 2023. This was to support with their options post-16. The students had an unbelievably positive experience and below is more information from Mrs Evans.

"Year 11 DSP had a fabulous afternoon at Stamford College on Tuesday. We visited Animal Care, Hair & Beauty, Bricklaying, Childcare, Business Studies amongst other departments across Stamford College. The students were so excited

to see what was on offer across this enormous site. They came back buzzing with ideas for Post 16 study. They were incredibly polite and well behaved and an absolute credit to the College. Well done Superstars!"



## DISABILITY SPORTS HALL ATHLETICS

Well done to our students who took part in the Leicestershire and Rutland KS3/KS4 Parallel Sportshall Athletics final. Both teams came 6th overall which was a great achievement. They were also awarded the spirit of the games trophy for their sportsmanship and participation.



# SEND NEVVSLETTER

TERM 2 2023

#### SEA LIFE CENTRE TRIP THURSDAY 14 DECEMBER 2023

Just a reminder that the Sea Life DSP trip has been rearranged for 14 December 2023.

#### PARENT AND CARER VOICE

We value your regular communication through your child's key worker. Please remember if you have a question relating to a specific subject, please contact the class teacher in the first instance as they will be able to provide you with the information needed.

#### PHOTOS FROM THE AUTUMN TERM

Each week, the SEND team share photos to celebrate the success of our students. This term, we have chosen to share the images shown to showcase the amazing curriculum and enrichment opportunities our students access.









# SEND NEVVSLETTER

TERM 2 2023

#### GOODBYE MRS MERRINGTON

It is with great sadness that I say goodbye to Catmose College as I am leaving my role at Christmas. I have a new position in another school which is closer to home. I have enjoyed every moment of my time at Catmose and feel very privileged to have worked across all areas of SEND including leading the DSP, mainstream EHCP students, supporting at Harington as well ask working with non-EHCP students.



I truly believe that Catmose College is a very special place to work and I have felt honoured to be part of your child's journey and experiences.

I hope that my passion for nurture and provision has been apparent throughout my time at Catmose and I know that this will long continue, with the outstanding SEND team.

Lastly, I'd like to say thank you to all of my colleagues, parents/carers and of course our amazing students. It's been an amazing 8.5 years and completely unforgettable.



#### FAREWELL MR BRADLEY

We are very sorry to say goodbye to Mr Bradley at the end of this term. He has been a pivotal part of the SEN team and a wonderful role model for our students. He will be greatly missed but we wish him all the best for the future.



### WELCOME TO MR SORSKY

Mr Sorsky has joined the College this term as a Teaching Assistant.